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Full-time faculty members who retire from Columbia Business School are welcome to continue to 
participate in the life of the School in key ways.  
 
We hope to be able to accommodate those retired faculty members that continue to be “active in the 
academic life of the School,” for example, by continuing to work on research, attend seminars, advise 
doctoral students, and/or teach in our degree programs.  
 
The CU Faculty Handbook notes that all “Retired faculty are entitled to a University ID card, retain library 
borrowing and computing privileges, and continue to have access to the University’s recreational 
facilities.” 
 
In addition, the School allows for:  

• All retired faculty of the Business School to spend down any existing balance of their COSTAR 
accounts in retirement on expenses that are allowable according to current University policy. No 
new funds will be added to the COSTAR account.  

• As space allows, access to an office shared with other retired faculty members, to be reviewed 
for renewal annually via a request from the Division Chair to the Dean’s Office.  

• On-site (Manhattanville) ITG support for work-related technology.  
• Where feasible and approved by Divisional and Dean’s Office leadership, limited administrative 

support for research activities from division and/or center staff.  
• Inclusion on all-faculty and divisional listservs by request.  
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